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The Suburban Law Enforcement Academy will administer the 

P.O.W.E.R. Test on Tuesday, April 22, 2025, at College of DuPage. 

Recruit officer  candidates must report no later than 0715 hours to 

The Homeland Security Education Center (HEC) inside the hallway near 

Door 1. The College of DuPage map is  provided for your convenience. 

Park in the lot immediately west of the HEC Building (Lot E) 

 

Certified instructors will administer the test according to guidelines 

set forth by the Illinois Law Enforcement Training and Standards 

Board.  Please dress for the weather.  The run will be held on 

the College of DuPage outside track. Should your recruit officer 

candidate fail any part of the test, a re-test will be scheduled by the 

SLEA staff. Recruits will be instructed to contact their respective 

agencies for authorization to participate in the re-test. 

We have included, on the web site, Medical  Examination  Package  forms  

and a Medical Certificate which must be signed by a physician within 

60 days prior to testing.  All forms are emailed to the administration 

office prior to the P.O.W.E.R. Test so Recruit officers are not required 

to bring the certificate with them on the day of the test. UNDER NO 

CIRCUMSTANCES will a recruit be allowed to participate in the 

testing process without a signed certificate. A driver’s license or some 

type of government issued photo identification will also be required 

for registration.  A copy of the State P.O.W.E.R. Test Guide provides 

an outline of the test guidelines and administration protocols. 
 

 

 

Page 1 of 2 



SUBURBAN LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY 

College of DuPage 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

 

The Illinois Law Enforcement Training and Standards Board requires a Form E 

be electronically submitted by the employing agency 2 weeks before the recruit 

class begins. SLEA requires a copy of the Form E for the recruits file. Recruits 

need to have their PTB number from the ILETSB the first day of class. 

Additionally, all other recruit registration paperwork and forms need to be 

submitted for seat confirmation prior to the date of the P.O.W.E.R. Test. All 

forms should be emailed to SLEA adminis t ra t ive  staff .  Recruit's will 

receive  information  on  downloading  the  Recruit Guide after successfully 

completing the P.O.W.E.R. Test. 

 

Recruits will be required to wear appropriate athletic attire for the test. A 

good pair of running shoes is recommended. 

 

If the recruit does not meet all of the standards, they may be given another 

opportunity to fulfill the standards no sooner than 48 hours later.  

 

There is a short orientation after the P.O.W.E.R Test, they should expect to be at 

the P.O.W.E.R Test until noon.   

 

Please remind your recruit that they are representing your agency, dress and act 

appropriately.  The law enforcement profession demands professionalism, no 

inappropriate attire, no ripped clothing, no hats indoors.  They should not show 

up looking like they just rolled out of bed.  Remind them they will be making first 

impressions at the P.O.W.E.R. Test. 

 

 

Should you have questions, please contact Director James F. Volpe at 

630-942-3269. 
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